NOTES ON CAASP MEETING, Thursday, March 12, 2015
ALTA, Southington, CT

Present:  Rob Melillo (presiding), Bill Scalise, Jenifer Blemings, Mark Hill, Wayne Theriault, Rick Rumsey, Corinne Byrne
1.  Treasurer’s Report:  Wayne reported that the checking account balance is $2687.91. 
2. Secretary’s Report:  Notes from last meeting were reviewed along with the notes from the Alternative Schools Committee.
3. Update on State Legislation:  Bill passed the updated definition of alternative education programs which was presented at the last ASC meeting March 5 at SERC in Middletown. There was language introduced in proposed bills 6409, 6000, 6615. The purpose of the bills is: To establish a definition of and standards for alternative education programs; To improve the efficacy of alternative education and to ensure the success of students enrolled in alternative education; to provide alternative educational opportunities to all expelled students under the age of eighteen years of age (respectively).
4. STARS Planning Sessions: The next STARS meeting will be March 31 (Tuesday) at ALTA in Southington from 10:00 to 12:00 noon. Bill will come out to any program interested to speak about STARS and the conference. Again, the STARS Conference is May 29, 2015 at Lincoln College of New England in Southington. The cost for the conference is free to all members this year. Non-members cost is $15.00 per person. Carol Wilkas will check on lunches again this year. We will need judges for all the events. Please let Bill of Mark Hill know if you have anyone interested in participating in the conference as a judge. Bill Will update the Registration Form for the conference. Please note that the deadline for registration is May 1.
5. CAASP Legislative Day:  Bill suggested that we meet at the CT STATE Legislative Office Building on May 7. Rob will call Representative Toni Walker to reserve a Committee Room for 10 am that morning. Bill suggested that participating programs should contact their representatives to schedule a tour of the Capitol. This would be more personal than the group tour we did last year. It would also give programs a chance to interact with their reps and engage them in conversations about alternative programs and make them aware of who we are and what we do. Bill will send out another email when the date is confirmed.
6. Next CAASP Meeting: The next CAASP meeting will be at REACH

in West Hartford on April 30, 2015 at 4:00 pm. Other meeting dates include May 14 at Lincoln College in Southington and the Year End wrap up on June 11 (TBA). 
Corinne asked about an Experiential Learning Pilot Program through CREC. No one had any further information at this time. There was also a discussion about long-term substitute teachers in alternative programs. The experience around the table was that long-term subs should be handled the same way as the regular high school.
Geoff Smith sent a note and donation to CAASP and indicated that he would like to be removed from the email list. We would like to thank Geoff for all of his work and input through the years participating in CAASP.
